Professor Helen L. Young, Chairman of
the History Department, died on July 12,
at the age of sixty-four, at St. Luke’s Hos-
pital. Professor Young had announced her
retirement at the end of last semester, but
had intended to continue her duties through
the Summer Session.

Born in Marion, New York, Professor
Young was graduated from Cornell Univer-
sity in 1900, and obtained her Ph.D. from
Yale University in 1910. She began teach-
ing at Hunter in the same year, and in 1918
was promoted to Associate Professor. In
1939 Dr. Young was elected to the Chair-
manship of the Department.

Dr. Young made many trips to Europe
and studied in France for a year. She was
a contributor to a five-volume history of the
development of Manhattan Island, and was a
member of the American Historical Society
and the TForeign Policy Association. She al-
so published several book reports on French
history in the New York Herald Tribune and
the Social Science Abstracts.

She was buried in East Palmyra, where
she had planned to live after her retirement.



